GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 4th February 2019
Present:

Kirsteen McDonald


- Chairperson


Angela Kiernan



- Vice Chairperson
Bernadette Sinclair


- Joint Secretary

Tracey Anderson



- Joint Secretary
Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member

Jonathan Godfrey


- Co-opted Member

Teresa Aitken



- Co-opted Member


Helen Macindoe



- Staff Member


Catriona Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
Apologies: Jackie Love. Nicole McNally is now off the committee.
Minutes of the Previous Parent Council Meeting: Accepted. Proposed by Bernadette Sinclair and seconded by Katrina Taylor.
Matters Arising: Potential feedback from Councillors re new intake from nurseries.
Correspondence: E-mail re Parental Consultative Group Meeting. Area meeting on 26/02/19 - exercise on Family Learning and the way forward. These questions were discussed and suggestions made. 
Head Teacher Report:
Parent workshops -
Cat asked if it would be better to have workshops on same night or different nights? 1st level well attended. 2nd level very poor but feedback from those who attended was very positive. This was discussed.
Kilbowie  -
P.7 had a great week at Kilbowie. They send their thanks to Parent Council for their spending money. 

Sports -
Cat asked if anyone had noticed the increase in focus on sports. The school has been working hard this year on Sports and we have qualified online for the Sportscotland Silver award. We have also been recommended to go forward for the Gold award. 

Leaflet - 
A leaflet promoting ‘Learning in Glenboig Primary’ will be distributed to new estates. 

Principal Teacher Post - 
PT post is being interviewed for on12th March. 31 applicants, 6 leeted. 

Health Week – 20th – 23rd May
We are looking for volunteers at health week who could lead sessions with the children or with children and parents in the evening. 

Beatson

Cat has been invited to a reception held by the Lord Provost of Glasgow because of the school’s efforts in fundraising. 

Glee -  

Glee group reached semi -finals of the NLC heats. They did very well considering our small numbers. We will also be entering the NLC dance competition. 

Staff -
Due to staffing allocation we will be losing Jill Carus who works on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.
Live’n’Learn – 
For children, staff and parents

Assembly on 25th April 9.10am – 9.50am

P.4’s and P.4/5 9.50am – 10.45am

P.5/6 11.00am – 12.00 noon

P.6/7 1.15pm – 2.15pm

Teresa Aitken offered to run an afterschool club or lunch time club. She also said bikes were available on loan for Bikeability etc.
Treasurers Report:

Kirsteen McDonald said the Valentine’s Disco was well attended and raised £164.80
Balance in bank - £1962.17

Easter Eggs still to be bought. P.7 leavers’ gift – it was decided to ask P.7 pupils for suggestions. Leavers’ treat – still to be decided.

Family Fun Night on 26/3/19 – Cancelled

LET for 17/5/19 to be cancelled. Jean to check if we could have a LET for Thursday, 20/6/19.
Parent Report: 
Bernadette Sinclair asked if pupils should have taken extra money to Kilbowie. She thought the £5 gift from Parent Council was all they were allowed. Cat said it should have been although some parents had given their child extra.
Co-opted Report: 
Teresa Aitken reported they were in the final stage for Active Travel. She was hoping to sign off contract.

Allotments – now called Community Garden was moving on.
A.O.C.B: 
Helen Macindoe asked about cost of school summer trip. Parent Council usually pay for the buses. Various suggestions were made as where to take the children.

Helen would like to arrange a date for JRSO’s from both schools to meet and discuss parking and road safety.
Date of next meeting :  Monday, 29th April 2019 at 6.45pm.
